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September	2014	has	proven	to	be	a	volatile	/	stressful	month	for	all	market	participants.		A	large	drop	in	exports	of	6.4%
during	 the	2nd	quarter	 of	 2014	 led	 to	 the	 trade	account	 deficit	widening	 to	R100.98bn.	 	 This	was	 coupled	with	 a	 record
current	account	deficit	which	widened	to	R222.06bn.		South	Africa	continues	to	face	the	twin	deficit	pressure	that	led	us	to
be	 included	 in	 the	 “Fragile	 Five”	 as	 one	 of	 the	 five	 economies	 most	 dependent	 on	 foreign	 investment	 to	 protect	 their
currency.	 	 The	 worsening	 economic	 data	 resulted	 in	 large	 currency	 depreciation	 against	 the	 US	 Dollar,	 however	 the
currency	did	hold	its	own	in	volatile	trade	with	the	weakening	Euro.

The	 last	 third	 of	 the	 month	 saw	 renewed	 pressure	 on	 global	 stock	 markets	 as	 negative	 comments	 from	 the	 Chinese
Finance	Minister	had	the	markets	concerned	about	the	growth	forecasts	for	the	Chinese	economy.		As	they	are	the	largest
purchasers	of	commodities	in	the	world	the	impact	was	especially	severe	on	the	resources	sector	and	the	JSE	All	Share
lost	slightly	more	than	markets	in	other	countries.

There	was	no	change	in	the	Repo	rate	during	the	month	even	though	inflation	remains	above	the	inflation	targeted	range	of
6%.		It	was	a	clear	signal	that	the	Monetary	Policy	Committee	is	concerned	about	stifling	economic	growth	and	decided	not
to	increase	interest	rates.		The	big	news	from	the	announcement	was	the	fact	that	Gill	Marcus	will	step	down	from	her	role
as	Governor	of	the	Reserve	Bank	in	November.		We	expect	further	announcements	on	her	successor	in	the	coming	month.

CPI	increased	slightly	to	6.4%	month	on	month	which	was	just	above	expectations.		The	largest	contributor	to	the	increase
was	food	and	beverages	with	meat	and	dairy	products	increasing	in	excess	of	1%	within	the	month.		Food	price	inflation	is	a
concern	as	it	does	have	a	large	impact	on	the	lower	earners.	

Other	big	news	during	the	month	was	the	resignation	of	many	top	Eskom	executives	with	the	utility	company	indicating	that
they	have	 financial	problems.	 	Rosatom,	 the	Russian	nuclear	power	supplier,	announced	 that	 they	have	agreed	an	 initial
deal	with	the	South	African	government	to	assist	in	the	building	of	a	number	of	nuclear	power	plants	within	South	Africa.		The
current	estimate	of	the	total	value	of	the	project	is	in	excess	of	R1trn.

Even	 with	 the	 pullback	 in	 the	 equity	 markets	 we	 remain	 cautious	 about	 downside	 risk.	 	 A	 large	 number	 of	 our	 listed
companies	remain	at	levels	close	to	their	historic	highs.
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FINANCIAL	PRODUCT	IN	FOCUS
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UNIT	TRUST	MANDATES	AND	ASSET	ALLOCATION

In	our	Financial	Product	in	Focus	this	month	we	look	at	unit	trust	investments	in	more	detail.		South	Africa	has	a	large	unit
trust	 universe	with	 over	 800	 individually	 registered	 unit	 trusts.	 	 This	 large	 number	 of	 funds	 can	 create	 difficulties	 for	 an
investor	when	comparing	performance	of	one	fund	against	another	and	when	trying	to	select	an	appropriate	investment	to
suit	their	risk	profile.

Unit	Trust	Mandates

To	register	a	unit	trust	fund	with	the	Financial	Services	Board	(FSB)	the	asset	managers	are	obliged	to	submit	its	trust	deed
for	approval.		Included	in	the	trust	deed	will	be	the	manager’s	mandate	of	the	trust	and	this	gives	an	indication	of	where	the
fund	will	be	investing.		These	mandates	are	crucial	for	potential	investors	as	they	provide	the	information	that	will	enable	the
investor	to	differentiate	the	different	investments.		The	mandate	will	include:
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The	FSB	allocates	the	funds	to	specific	categories	based	on	their	mandates.		There	are	currently	31	categories	of	unit	trust
investments	ranging	from	only	money	market	exposure	to	those	unit	trusts	that	are	fully	invested	offshore.		The	FSB	is	also
responsible	to	ensure	that	the	fund	managers	stick	to	their	mandates.		The	categories	are	grouped	geographically	and	then
based	on	the	asset	classes	that	they	invest	in.		The	31	categories	are	grouped	on	the	basis	contained	in	the	table	below.

In	applying	different	unit	trust	mandates,	fund	managers	can	offer	a	selection	of	funds	to	match	the	risk	requirements/profile
of	 the	 investor.	 	Someone	with	a	short	 investment	horizon	would	be	better	off	avoiding	highly	volatile	 investments	where
there	is	a	larger	risk	of	capital	loss.	

In	 order	 to	 differentiate	 between	 the	 different	 investment	 opportunities	 available,	we	 have	 selected	 the	 domestic	 flagship
range	of	one	of	South	Africa’s	largest	fund	managers	to	demonstrate	how	their	mandates	differ	between	their	funds:

Fund	managers	will	try	outperform	their	benchmark	by	making	active	decisions	regarding	the	asset	allocation.		Changes	in
asset	allocation	are	acceptable	as	long	as	there	has	been	compliance	with	the	mandate.

Asset	Allocation

Unit	trust	managers	release	monthly	fund	fact	sheets	which	contain	the	asset	allocation	within	their	fund.		We	have	obtained
the	fund	fact	sheets	for	the	same	flagship	range	of	funds.		At	the	end	of	August	their	asset	allocation	was	as	follows:

One	can	see	 that,	as	 the	 funds	risk	profile	 increases,	 they	have	 less	exposure	 to	 income	assets	 (cash	and	bonds)	and
have	more	exposure	to	growth	assets	(equity,	property	and	offshore).		Equities	are	generally	the	asset	class	that	generates
the	highest	long	term	returns	but	these	returns	are	usually	accompanied	by	higher	volatility	in	achieving	those	returns.		They
can	also	underperform	other	asset	classes	in	the	short	term	and	thus	a	higher	equity	exposure	should	be	viewed	as	having
a	longer	term	investment	horizon.

Risk	is	measured	by	calculating	the	volatility	of	returns.		The	most	common	methodology	to	calculate	volatility	is	to	utilise	a
standard	deviation	calculation.		The	higher	the	standard	deviation	the	more	frequent	and	further	the	returns	deviate	from	the
average.		A	lower	standard	deviation	would	indicate	less	risk.		If	you	look	at	the	risk	and	return	for	the	flagship	range	below,
one	 can	 see	 that	 as	 the	 equity	 exposure	 and	 offshore	 exposure	 is	 increased	 in	 the	 previous	 chart,	 the	 risk	 and	 return
increases.		The	following	chart	represents	the	average	return	and	average	standard	deviation	over	the	last	5	years	for	the
flagship	range.

The	Multi	Asset	–	Income	fund	with	no	equity	exposure	has	a	standard	deviation	of	less	than	2%	whilst	the	Equity	–	General
fund	with	full	equity	exposure	has	a	standard	deviation	of	13%.		The	returns	for	the	two	funds	are	10%	per	annum	and	20%
per	annum	respectively.

In	 order	 to	 better	 demonstrate	 the	 impact	 of	 risk	we	plotted	 the	monthly	 return	 for	 each	 fund	of	 the	 flagship	 range	 from
March	2007.		We	rebased	all	to	R100	and	calculated	the	current	value	of	R100	invested	at	the	start	of	the	period.

This	 period	 includes	 the	 financial	 market	 crisis	 of	 2008	 and	 one	 can	 see	 that	 although	 the	 Equity	 –	 General	 fund	 has
delivered	the	highest	returns	over	time	it	was	the	worst	performing	fund	for	the	first	18	months.		In	fact	if	you	had	invested	in
this	fund	and	had	to	sell	your	investment	before	the	end	of	2008	you	would	have	incurred	a	loss.		One	can	see	a	clearer
picture	if	the	most	conservative	and	the	most	aggressive	funds	are	compared.
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The	fund	with	exposure	to	less	volatile	assets	gave	the	investor	a	fairly	consistent	return	profile.		The	equity	fund	is	more
volatile	 in	 its	pattern,	but	 it	delivered	 far	more	profit	over	 the	 longer	 term.	 	There	are	many	months	along	 the	way	where
value	came	down.

Conclusion

It	 is	wise	 for	 investors	with	a	 long	 term	 investment	horizon	 to	accept	a	 level	of	 risk.	 	 In	 the	 long	 term	risky	assets	have
outperformed	the	more	conservative	assets.		This	is	especially	important	for	investments	in	retirement	savings	where	the
investor	has	a	long	time	before	retirement.		A	long	term	investor	can	absorb	short	term	market	fluctuations.		In	the	above
example	an	investment	in	the	equity	fund	would	have	only	broken	even	after	2	years	and	then	tripled	the	value	in	the	next	5
years.

Investors	with	shorter	term	investment	horizon	need	to	make	sure	that	they	have	appropriate	capital	protection	and	income
growth	to	meet	their	requirements.

The	easiest	way	 to	determine	 the	most	appropriate	 investment	would	be	 to	 conduct	a	detailed	needs	analysis	with	 your
financial	advisor	to	ensure	that	long	term	and	short	term	goals	are	met.
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Magwitch	Securities	is	a	Financial	Services	Broker	offering	the	following	products
as	a	comprehensive	financial	solution	to	both	individuals	and	businesses:
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• Employee	Benefits • Retirement	Planning • Money	Market

• Medical	Aid • Investment	Planning • Investments

• Risk	Benefits • Estate	Planning • Treasury	Management

• Short	Term	Insurance • Foreign	Exchange
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Magwitch	Securities	Proprietary	Limited	is	an	authorised	financial	services	provider,
registered	with	the	Financial	Services	Board	-	FSP	number	26829
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Disclaimer:	 Although	 every	 effort	 has	 been	 made	 to	 ensure	 the	 accuracy	 of	 the	 content	 of	 this	 newsletter,	 Magwitch
Securities	 (Pty)	 Ltd	 accepts	 no	 liability	 in	 respect	 of	 any	 errors	 or	 omissions	 contained	 herein.	 The	 contents	 of	 this
newsletter	cannot	be	construed	as	 financial	advice	and	does	not	confer	any	 rights	whatsoever,	enforceable	against	any
party	and	does	not	replace	any	legal	contract	or	policy	which	may	be	subject	to	terms	and	conditions.
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